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Poll Time

For you, what is the best comedy TV show of all time?

Vote Here

March Poll Results

Dean's Message

Dr. Michael Gutiérrez, Director of Library Operations and Access Services, with Stomper

Each academic year, April brings a series of celebrations and recognition of achievement as the campus
prepares for final exams and commencement ceremonies. Library & Learning staff have been
contributing to these efforts in multiple ways. The University Archives welcomed another 21 faculty and
staff authors into the university Authors’ Collection. The Undergraduate Research Center accompanied
48 students who presented their research at California State University-Long Beach for the National
Conference on Undergraduate Research. Several hundred students presented their work at the
Undergraduate Research Symposium. Honors students are defending their capstone portfolios, and the
Learning Communities presented their service projects at their Make a Difference celebration. Reference
librarians, MavPASS leaders, and our Center for Academic Success tutors are assisting students with
their final projects. Our TRIO programs are busy preparing high school students for their next steps at
community colleges and universities throughout the region.  
 
These engagement activities, some of which have been developed for over a year, enrich each student’s
life experiences at the University, adding more depth to their educational experiences whose lessons
carry forward into their next career and educational endeavors. Thanks to all the faculty and staff who
made these experiences possible. 

Program Highlight

Minnesota State University, Mankato Authors Reception

The Minnesota State University, Mankato Authors Reception honors the scholarly and creative endeavors
of our university's faculty, staff, and emeriti.  
 
Led by our University Archives team, this celebration showcases the intellectual wealth cultivated within
our campus community. This year, 21 titles have been added to the current collection. The oldest title in
the collection dates from 1889. 
 
Department Chair Casey Duevel, Dean Chris Corley and President Inch spoke about the collection and
its value to the University. 
  
Congratulations to all honorees! For more details, visit the MSU Authors Website and explore 2024-MSU-
Authors-Bibliography showcasing the remarkable works honored at this event. 
 
Raby Dieng

Student Success

Lydia Meehling (Family Consumer Science ’27) Olivia
Meehling (Math Education ’27), and Macallan Meehling

(Spanish ’27): Learning Communities   

Minnesota State Mankato has a long history of family connections, with siblings, cousins, parents and
grandparents having passed on their passion for the University to family members across generations.
But this year, Learning Communities is hosting what may be a first for the campus. Three of four
quadruplets enrolled at the University last fall, and each of them joined a learning community (the fourth,
inexplicably, chose to attend Gustavus Adolphus College, just up the road).  
 
We had a chance to sit down with Lydia, Olivia, and Macallan Meehling. They shared the secrets of their
journey and their experiences in their learning communities, particularly focusing on how the
communities shaped their first year here on campus. They chose the residence halls for for the valuable
experiences campus living offers. Macallan explained that the dorms assisted in “talking to people and
socializing [from early on during] move-in day.” This has helped them find their footing in the university.  
 
Although the siblings have diverse academic pursuits, they found common ground with others through
their respective learning communities. They benefitted from the academic enrichment and early
navigation the communities provided and the lasting friendships that have emerged. 
 
From study sessions and career events to the mentoring provided by each of their Learning Community
Coordinators (LCC), this engagement activity served as a nurturing environment where they could lean
on each other's expertise and offer mutual encouragement. Olivia was even inspired to become an LLC
next year for Women in STEM. And the other two siblings will continue to participate in their learning
communities. Learning Communities “can only help you,” they stated. “They offer benefits and
opportunities and students should make use of them.”  
 
As we have seen from the dynamic growth of the Learning Communities program (whose numbers have
increased from 250 to over 650 students in less than a decade), it appears that many other students have
been drawn to the opportunities for the similar reasons. 
 
Nathanael Tilahun

Announcements

Fall 2024 Honors Colloquium
Course Description: Colloquium is the Latin word for conversation, which means this course is
an opportunity for a smaller group of students to come together and discuss an important
contemporary issue. During fall 2024, members of the colloquium course will explore the topic of
“The Wealth Gap.”

Presenters are selected to bring diverse perspectives to the discussion and are encouraged to
design engaging and interactive experiences. This course is open to both honors students and the
general student population. This course is appropriate for students at any stage in their
coursework.

Click here for more information.  

Library & Learning Staff Recognized   

Librarian Jess Schomberg has been named a Distinguished Faculty Scholar. Schomberg has been
recognized for her research contributions, particularly to accessibility and inclusion in academic
libraries. Distinguished Faculty Scholars receive $5,000 from the Interim Associate Vice President
for Research to support scholarly activities or professional development. In addition, recipients will
be granted a 3-credit course release from their respective college dean (or, if negotiated, an
equivalent cash amount to support research). These funds can be used to support any
contractually appropriate activity agreed upon by the respective dean and faculty member. 

Learning Communities Director Jean Clarke and Honors Program Director Dr. Leah White were
both honored by the Division of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion as campus Diversity Champions.
They were recognized for their purposeful and strategic inclusion efforts which have benefited so
many of our students.  

Learning Communities Director Jean Clarke has been accepted into the American Association of
State Colleges and Universities (AASCU) 2024 Emerging Leaders Program. The professional
development learning community includes academic and administrative leaders from thirty
institutions across the country.  

Library Services Chairperson Casey Duevel and MavPASS Faculty Liaison Dr. Laura Jacobi are
among those across the University and System who have been accepted to the 12th cohort of the
Luoma Leadership Academy. They will join approximately fifty other leaders from across the
Minnesota State System for a year of individual and group professional development. 

 Library Archives Technician Adam Smith was recognized at the Honors Convocation for his
mentorship of an honors student. 

LibKey Nomad

Events

Honors Program Students Participate in the 2024 Tenaska Business Case
Competition, February 21-23, 2024

Two Honors Program students represented Minnesota State University, Mankato in the 2024
Tenaska Business Case Competition held at the University of Nebraska, Lincoln.

The Honors students, Rebekka Jay (Political Science, Management ‘26) and Tsion Zewdie
(Finance, Business Analytics ‘24), joined Jacey Orthaus (Finance, Business Analytics), and Elfaz
Hussien (Accounting, Finance, and Business Analytics). Dr. Ishuan Li Simonson led the team in
this competition, which took place from February 21 to February 23, 2024. The trip to UNL was
made possible thanks to generous funding from UNL, the Department of Finance, and the Honors
Program. 

Lass Symposium, April 5, 2024
University Archives, Southern Minnesota Historical Center, and Library Services co-sponsored the
William E. Lass Minnesota History Symposium, which was held on Friday, April 5. Daardi Mixon, Chris
Corley, Carter Logan participated alongside Gwen Westerman and History students Ryley Lamb and
Keegan Stanley in a panel on the Abraham Lincoln statue. Mixon also contributed to a panel session
reflecting on Dr. Lass’s life and contributions to the history profession and to the University. 

Upper Midwest Regional Honors Council, April 5-7, 2024 

Seven honors students, alongside Director Leah White and Associate Director Ashley Singleton,
made a mark at this year’s Upper Midwest Regional Honors Conference at Loras College in
Dubuque.  

Jake Talty (Urban and Regional Studies ‘24), presented a poster "The Factors Affecting High
Speed Rail Development: A Comparative Analysis of Europe and America."  

Brooke Andel (Biomedical Science '24) and Aidan Forberg (Biomedical Science '24) led a
roundtable discussion "Why Take a Gap Year before Attending Medical School." 

Roshit Niraula (Computer Science '25) and Klara Lybeck (Sociology '27) presented a debate on the
topic "A.I. Use and Student Learning".  Dr. Leah White moderated the debate and following
discussion. 

Carter Logan (History '24) presented his project "Revolutionizing Representation: The Lincoln
Statue at Minnesota State University, Mankato".  Their diverse presentations enriched the
conference experience. 

With assistance from Marielle Calanza (Zoology, ‘24), Ashley Singleton led a workshop along with
Forberg, Andel, Talty, and Logan, who served as table discussion leaders, on the topic "What is
Rigor?" 

NCUR, April 8-10, 2024

Last week, 49 Maverick undergrads presented their original research at the National Conference on
Undergrad Research in Long Beach, CA. They are emerging scholars from every college. Some are
developing smarter AI, others are designing stronger concrete, studying cancer, investigating
exclusionary educational practices, making award winning films, and examining demographic factors
influencing depression. The future is in good hands. Go Mavs! 
(Minnesota State University, Mankato Facebook Page) 

Honors AI Colloquium, April 12, 2024

The Honors Colloquium on Artificial Intelligence held the final speaker session on April 12. Jennifer
Glenski, who works in Data and AI Project Management at BMC Innovation Labs, shared an overview of
different types of Artificial Intelligence and how it is being used in a variety of industries, such as
synthesizing large amounts of research around traumatic brain injury for the Department of Veteran’s
Affairs, or optimizing animal shelter operations.
 
Glenski provided insight on how programmers train AI systems to complete specific tasks, working on
project management to accomplish what clients are seeking to achieve, as well as limitations and
opportunities in this process. Students sought her perspective on where AI advancements are headed;
whether AI is going to take over everyone’s job; regulation and ‘bad actors’; vetting AI for accuracy, and
more. 

Honors Students Well Represented at Student Leadership Awards, April 14,
2024

Left to right:

Masaki Hara (Program Alumni '23) - Outstanding Collegian 

Anika Rossow Strasser (Interdisciplinary Studies '27) - Rising Star 

Amala Sharafkhodjaeva (Cognitive Science '25) Commitment to Cultural Responsiveness 

Emily Dittrich (Management '27) Outstanding Collegian 

Kendall Solomon (Biotechnology '24) Big Ideas. Real World Thinking 

Nomin Senadheera (Management Fall 24) Scott Hagebak Centennial Student Union Hall of Fame 

Other nominees: 

Emma Morin - Outstanding RSO Advisor for MavLankans 

Nathnael Minuta - Unsung Hero 

Atlas James - Outstanding Collegian 

Andrew Colleran - Rising Star 

Make a Difference Celebration, April 15, 2024 

Every year the students in each Learning Community volunteer in the community, either on campus or in
the Mankato area. The learning communities choose a volunteer opportunity that is of interest for the
Learning Community and students “Make a Difference” in the community with their meaningful activity.
This year, Learning Communities held their annual Make a Difference Celebration on April 15. Hundreds
of students presented their service projects that occurred over the year. Many of the projects relate
specifically to the learning community theme. 

Undergraduate Research Symposium, April 18, 2024

The 26th annual Undergraduate Research Symposium was held on Thursday, April 18th. Students from
all disciplines and projects, including all forms of research, scholarly, and creative activity were
encouraged to participate. There was also an asynchronous option available for those unable to attend
the in-person event. The schedule of events for the day included poster and oral presentation sessions,
creative exhibitions, panels, and a keynote presentation. 
 
2024 URS Abstract Booklet

TRIO SSS Graduate Celebration, April 18, 2024

 TRIO Student Support Services celebrated the accomplishments of their TRIO students this year.
Graduates received a special gift box and award recipients were also recognized with a special
certificate. 

Honors Banquet, April 19, 2024

The Honors Program celebrated graduating seniors and highlighted this year’s outstanding
contributions to the program. The event brought together students, faculty, and families to honor
the hard work, dedication, and success of the graduating class. Guest speaker, Honors alumnus
Hunter Herber (Biomedical Sciences '20), shared his journey of growth, resilience, and
achievement with the graduating seniors, offering valuable lessons and encouragement as they
prepare to embark on their own paths after graduation. 

 Raby Dieng

MavPass End of Year Celebration, April 25, 2024

On April 25, 2024, MAVPASS celebrated a year filled with growth, camaraderie, and success
during an End-of-Year Celebration at Jake's Pizza. The MavPass leaders were recognized and
celebrated for their dedication, hard work and support during this remarkable academic year.

Raby Dieng

In The News

Jess Schomberg Awarded Distinguished
Faculty Scholar (MNSU.com)

Read More

Old Main Village with Daardi Mixon and Nick
Brown (radiomankato.com)

Read More

James Mackey debuts first author talk at home
campus (msureporter.com) 

Read More

 Old Main Celebration (KEYC)

Read More

MNSU Symposium to Honor History
Professor Lass (Mankato Free Press)

Read More

Research symposium spotlights
undergraduate research (msureporter.com) 

Read More

Want to Connect with Undergraduate Research Center? Follow us on

Undergraduate Research
Center at Minnesota State
University, Mankato 
 

@URC_MSUMankato

@URC_MSUMankato

Got a lead? Submit here.
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